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Central District @ 3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 @ Orlando, Florida 32803-3767

Lawton Chites, Governor Virginia B. Wetherell, Secretary
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Mr. W. W. Vierday
Environmental Programs & Licensing

Florida Power Corporation R_E (: E I\/ E [)
3201 34th Street South

St. Petersburg, Florida 33733

JUN 10 1993
Volusia County - AP . Eivision of Air
Debary Plant Resources Managemer:;

Dear Mr. Vierday:

This letter is as a result of a meeting held on May 18, 1993 with
representatives of your company, Ms. Pat Blizzard, Jim Stitt and
Department representatives, A. Alexander, District Director,
Charles Collins, P. E. Air Program Administrator, and Caroline
Shine, Supervisor in the Air Program.

The purpose of the meeting was to meet each other and to discuss
items of mutual interest and Department requirements concerning
environmental matters. During the meeting, the discussion
centered more on the status of the application for the Debary
plant operating permit. As you are probably aware, the Debary
plant received a construction permit issued by the Tallahassee’s
Air Division, which expired January 31, 1993. Since that time,
you have received two extensions, the second of which will expire
June 30, 1993.

According to legal requirements, the application for an operating
permit should have been submitted ninety days prior to the
expiration date (6/30/93) of the construction permit.

Also a Warning Letter (OWL-92-232, dated 1/22/93) had been mailed
to you regarding the untimely submittal of the stack test. In
addition your second test has failed to show compliance.

As a result of our meeting, it has been determined and agreed,
that the application for an operating permit should be submitted
prior to June 30, 1993, and that our staff will discuss the
details of the upcoming stack test during our pre-test conference
to be scheduled shortly.
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W. W. Vierday
OCD-AP-93-131
FPage Two

For your information, according to Mr. John Brown, Air Division,
additicnal extensions will not be granted.

We also have received a letter from Ms. Pat Blizzard, dated June
3, the contents of which are not acceptable to this offlce.

Y
A, Alexander,

istrict Dlrect
Date é;”' /”Y?;

P.S. You have received a short form Consent Order dated April 20,
1993 for your review. Should you have any guestions about the
Consent Order, please contact our Office of General Counsel
Attorney Steve Medina, in Tallahassee.
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cc: Howard Rhodes, Tallahassee
John Brown, Tallahassee




